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ID PCSA PCSA ID $5
Primary unit of analysis for the 
project. N TDI 2000 public use

geo PCSA_L PCSA Label $32 PCSA post office name N TDI 1999 TDI

geo PFIPS_ST State FIPS $2 PCSA State FIPS Code N US Census/ TDI 2000 public use

State designation is 
based on the PCSA of 
the primary provider

geo PCSA_ST State abbrev $2 Abbreviation of state containing PCSA N US Census/ TDI 2000 public use

geo CNTY_FIPS
PCSA primary 
county $5

PCSA County defined by county with 
the highest pop N US Census/ TDI 2000 TDI

geo CNTY_L County name $ 90 County name from 2000 Census N US Census/ TDI 2000 TDI

demest PTOTPOP_07
PCSA Est 2007 
Population : Total 9 PCSA Est 2007 Population : Total N TDI 2007 TDI

demest PCIVIL_07

PCSA Est 2007 
Civilian Population : 
Total 9

PCSA Est 2007 Civilian Population : 
Total N TDI 2007 TDI

resourc PPCP1_FTE
PCSA PCP FTE Count 
- all AMA 9

Number of PCP FTEs in each PCSA; 
FTEs based on New Access Point 
(NAP) definition; AMA specialty and 
location N AMA Masterfiles 2007 TDI

See README for NAP 
definition

resourc PPCP2_FTE

PCSA PCP FTE Count 
- AMA 
residents/pediatricia
ns + CMS linked 9

Number of PCP FTEs in each PCSA; 
FTEs based on New Access Point 
(NAP) definition; AMA specialty and 
location for residents and 
pediatricians + CMS specialty and 
location for AMA-CMS linked MDs N

AMA 
Masterfiles/TDI 2007 TDI

resourc PPCP3_FTE

PCSA PCP FTE Count 
- AMA 
residents/pediatricia
ns + CMS linked + 
AMA unlinked 9

;
FTEs based on New Access Point 
(NAP) definition; AMA specialty and 
location for residents and 
pediatricians + CMS specialty and 
location for AMA-CMS linked MDs + 
AMA specialty and location for 
unlinked AMA MDs N

AMA 
Masterfiles/TDI 2007 TDI

resourc PPCP1_RATE

PCSA PCP per 
100,000 civilian - all 
AMA 9

Rates of PCP FTEs per 100,000 
civilian population in each PCSA; 
FTEs based on New Access Point 
(NAP) definition; AMA specialty and 
location N

AMA 
Masterfiles/TDI 2007 TDI

resourc PPCP2_RATE

PCSA PCP per 
100,000 civilian - 
AMA 
residents/pediatricia
ns + CMS linked 9

Rates of PCP FTEs per 100,000 
civilian population in each PCSA; 
FTEs based on New Access Point 
(NAP) definition; AMA specialty and 
location for residents and 
pediatricians + CMS specialty and 
location for AMA-CMS linked MDs N

AMA 
Masterfiles/TDI 2007 TDI
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resourc PPCP3_RATE

PCSA PCP per 
100,000 civilian - 
AMA 
residents/pediatricia
ns + CMS linked + 
AMA unlinked 9

p ,
civilian population in each PCSA; 
FTEs based on New Access Point 
(NAP) definition; AMA specialty and 
location for residents and 
pediatricians + CMS specialty and 
location for AMA-CMS linked MDs + 
AMA specialty and location for 
unlinked AMA MDs N

AMA 
Masterfiles/TDI 2007 TDI
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ID STATE State FIPS $2 2-digit State FIPS N US Census 2007 public use
ID COUNTY County FIPS $3 3-digit County FIPS N US Census 2007 public use
geo STNAME State name $20 State name N US Census 2007 public use
geo CTYNAME County name $20 County name N US Census 2007 public use

demong
1 CTOTPOP_07

2007 resident total 
population estimate 9

7/1/2007 resident total poulation 
estimate from CO-EST2007-
ALLDATE.csv, release March 20, 2008 N US Census 2007 public use

demest CCIVIL_07
2007 Civilian 
Populaiton 9

7/1/2007 civilian population 
estimated = Total population-Group 
Quarters total population estimate N US Census 2007 public use

resourc CPCP1_FTE
County PCP FTE 
Count - all AMA 9

Number of PCP FTEs in each county; 
FTEs based on New Access Point 
(NAP) definition; AMA specialty and 
location N AMA Masterfiles 2007 TDI

See README for NAP 
definition and special 
note for AMA county 
variables

resourc CPCP2_FTE

County PCP FTE 
Count - AMA 
residents/pediatricia
ns + CMS linked 9

Number of PCP FTEs in each county; 
FTEs based on New Access Point 
(NAP) definition; AMA specialty and 
location for residents and 
pediatricians + CMS specialty and 
location for AMA-CMS linked MDs N

AMA 
Masterfiles/TDI 2007 TDI

resourc CPCP3_FTE

County PCP FTE 
Count - AMA 
residents/pediatricia
ns + CMS linked + 
AMA unlinked 9

y;
FTEs based on New Access Point 
(NAP) definition; AMA specialty and 
location for residents and 
pediatricians + CMS specialty and 
location for AMA-CMS linked MDs + 
AMA specialty and location for 
unlinked AMA MDs N

AMA 
Masterfiles/TDI 2007 TDI

resourc CPCP1_RATE

County PCP per 
100,000 civilian - all 
AMA 9

Rates of PCP FTEs per 100,000 
civilian population in each county; 
FTEs based on New Access Point 
(NAP) definition; AMA specialty and 
location N

AMA 
Masterfiles/TDI 2007 TDI

resourc CPCP2_RATE

County PCP per 
100,000 civilian - 
AMA 
residents/pediatricia
ns + CMS linked 9

Rates of PCP FTEs per 100,000 
civilian population in each county; 
FTEs based on New Access Point 
(NAP) definition; AMA specialty and 
location for residents and 
pediatricians + CMS specialty and 
location for AMA-CMS linked MDs N

AMA 
Masterfiles/TDI 2007 TDI

resourc CPCP3_RATE

County PCP per 
100,000 civilian - 
AMA 
residents/pediatricia
ns + CMS linked + 
AMA unlinked 9

civilian population in each county; 
FTEs based on New Access Point 
(NAP) definition; AMA specialty and 
location for residents and 
pediatricians + CMS specialty and 
location for AMA-CMS linked MDs + 
AMA specialty and location for 
unlinked AMA MDs N

AMA 
Masterfiles/TDI 2007 TDI
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